
BRISTOL COUNTY RADIO CONTROL CLUB, INC. # 1349 
 

Minutes of Membership Meeting  
                                                                                                         

                                                                                                  05/7/2013   
 

The monthly meeting of the Bristol County Radio Control Club, Inc. was held in the Northeast Terminal 
Building at the New Bedford Regional Airport on Tuesday, 05/07/2013 

 
Officers Present: 

President   Gary Carreiro 
Vice President      Jeff  Rebello     
Secretary/Clerk           Gary Barboza 
Recording Secretary    Carlos Costa - Absent 
Treasurer              Michelle Brito   
Safety Officer       Gerry Dupont 
Events Coordinator     Ted Brito 

  Contest Director Ned Wats  
 
 

There were (12) members present and 1 prospective member. 
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:11 PM. 
 
 
 

Secretary’s Report 
 

The minutes of the April 2nd 2013, meeting were read by Gary Carreiro and unanimously accepted. 
  
 
 
      Treasurer’s Report 
 
The Treasurer’s Report was read by Gary Carreiro and unanimously accepted the figures are as follows: 
 
  
 GENERAL FUND        

April starting balance       $ 3,692.01       
Expenses          $-658.73      
Deposit                        0.00 
April Ending balance                $ 2,883.28 

   
            TAG GRANT        

April starting balance       $ 151.93       
Expenses                       -0.00             
Deposit            0.00  
April Ending balance                $ 151.93  

 
 
 



 
Committee Reports 

 
Gary Barboza reported on membership 32 confirmed paid members and confirmed the rules and 
regulations of non – member / guest flying. Non-members (guests) are only allowed three visits with a 
member and if on a buddy box the guest must be an AMA member and is allowed to train with a member 
until the guest solos. 

 
 

Correspondence 
 

No Correspondence 
 
 

Unfinished Business 
 
The Talbot Innovative Middle School initiative was discussed and Gary Carreiro thanked all members 
who participated in this worthwhile event which promoted our hobby to the middle school kids through 
AMA and Mr. Kennedy’s aviation program at the middle school. We have been invited back for future 
dates. Grass cuttings and field maintenance were discussed and we will be going along with the current 
process for cutting the grass which is email and notification of who and when the grass will be cut. Gary 
Carreiro reiterated the message to have your AMA and club membership card on hand at all times when at 
the field. This will eliminate and questions that Dave Brownell and the monitoring of any non-members 
that should not be flying. 
  
 

New Business 
 
One prospective, former member was introduced to the club James Almeida of New Bedford. The Field 
Day was discussed. It will be a low-key event that will take place on Saturday, May 18th 2013 at our 
normal time starting at 12:00. Flight instruction for new members and field rules will be discussed. Food 
and Drink will be supplied most likely pizza will be ordered. 
 

 
The meeting closed at 8:10 PM.  Gerry Dupont won the raffle! 
 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Gary J. Carreiro 
Club President 
 
  


